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MEMORANDUM

	To:
	Ogdensburg Board of Education

	From:
	Kathy Helewa, Field Service Representative

	Date:
	June 3, 2020

	Re:
	SY 2020-21 Goal Setting Workshop 


I was happy to return to Ogdensburg, albeit virtually, on June 2, 2020 for our annual Goal Setting Workshop.   The Board of Education meeting, which, owing to the restrictions on gathering in the wake of COVID-19 concerns, was conducted remotely, and was advertised in accordance with OPMA and open to the public.    (# of)  members of the Board, Superintendent Dave Astor, Business Administrator Rich Rennie, and members of the public were present for the meeting.

The OBOE and Administrative team form a highly collaborative, supportive, and effective group; their focus is always on Ogdensburg students, and providing a high-quality educational program.   At the outset of our conversation, we noted that annual goal setting for the District is a positive and pro-active exercise that will move the District forward even in times of disappointment and uncertainty.   The District Goals, which are the basis for the Superintendent’s annual evaluation, are set annually and collaboratively with the Board and Administration, but the Board does not see the need to set Board of Education Goals.   The Board well understands that the implementation of District Goals is the purview of the Superintendent, who should update the Board regarding his progress at regular intervals throughout the year in a mutually-agreed upon reporting method. 
We used 2019-20’s District Goals as the springboard for our conversation this evening.   These goals focused on curriculum alignment with the school districts in the Wallkill Valley, communication with the community and school stakeholders, and resource management. 
As such, SY 2019-20 was a very successful one.  Superintendents in the Wallkill Valley enjoy a productive working relationship, and engage in quarterly meetings with their respective curriculum directors as well.  This year the work of Ogdensburg’s Curriculum Director Valerie Reeth was identified by the County office a model for other districts in Sussex County and beyond.  Ogdensburg students are well-prepared for academic success while in the District and when they commence secondary school. 
Last year, the Board and Administration expressed the strong wish that the positive message regarding the Ogdensburg School experience be promulgated widely throughout the community.   This goal was achieved by creative methods:  the school’s social media outreach has been highly student-centered, spotlighting the joy, strong work ethic, high quality of work, and caring and compassion that are the hallmarks of the Ogdensburg Public School.  Additionally, Ms. Patete spearheaded the creation of a popular, successful student-run newsletter that is readily available to the community—among other methods, it is distributed in local businesses (e.g., Dunkin Donuts).   As the school is the heart of the community, these have proved to be marvelous, sustainable methods for taxpayers and supporters to learn how their investments in the public school are yielding results.  
Although it was mentioned that parental involvement ideally could be increased, new, young families are moving into Ogdensburg.   As mentioned earlier, the school is the center of the community.  It is heartening to think that the District will continue to be supported by these new stakeholders, despite troublesome developments for school funding in Trenton; S2 and the “Path to Progress” among them.   Key for such support is transparency from the school district regarding not only its successes, but its challenges.  

The Ogdensburg School managed to allocate its resources successfully in 2019-20, keeping focused what is needed to sustain its strong curriculum and to manage its aging facilities.  However, the District lost $170K in State Aid and indications are that it will lose at least $213K this upcoming year.   Any State funding crises resulting from the COVID-19 pandemic will surely hurt the District’s financial well-being even more. 
Thus, taking all of the above into account, and after participatory conversation among Administration and Board members, the Board agreed to re-adopt, with some language adjustments, its prior-year goals to continue to address their aims for the upcoming school year.  
Ogdensburg Borough School District Goals for 2020-21
1. Ogdensburg will continue to collaborate with the schools in the region to align our curricular programs and develop a shared curricular vision. 

2. Continue building and communicating an honest assessment of our school and the high quality of the educational experience in order to educate and involve our community in supporting the school. 
3. Align budgetary realities with school priorities: 

a. Academics

b. Facilities 

Next Steps 

District Goals should be formally approved as agenda items at the next Board meeting, and should be posted on the District website after approval.  The Superintendent will develop action plans for each of the District Goals and will review them with the Board.   Dates for periodic updates on progress toward achievement of these goals should be established.   The final step will be evaluating the Superintendent (in April/May 2021) on progress toward achievement of the District Goals.   

***

Thank you again for inviting me into Ogdensburg to engage in your goal setting conversations with you.   It was, as always, a true pleasure to work with this group.   I am already looking forward to joining you again in June 2021, in the school library, with therapy dog Lizzy at the table.  It is a joy to serve such dedicated stewards of public education.  
Kathy Helewa
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